December 2020 Minutes

The meeting began right at 7:05.
(9) people were present at the restaurant and (12) people were connected via “Zoom.”

New Club President Howard Bass opened the meeting by mentioning that Secretary Ken Blackford
would not be attending the meeting as he reported being exposed to someone who was exposed to the
virus and that he and his wife were asked to go get tested.

Howard went on to give many thanks to the 2020 Board, especially Michael Holbrook for taking on both
rolls of President and the Treasure.

Howard went on to say he would bring his picks for the 2021 Members at Large to the January meeting
for approval.

The November Meeting Minutes were approved by everyone attending the meeting.

Birthdays for the month of December were read off by Ron Mealga as: Ted Beverly, Ron Mealga, Joseph
Jones, Reggie Davis and Jeff Sharp.

Club recognition went out to Adam Miller for the outstanding Chicken Stew. Many thanks went out to all
the people who help retrieve and clean the Tables and Shelter after the flood.

Jeff Quesenberry and Charles Dortch were voted into the club as provisional members by all members
present.

The Treasury Report for December was approved by all member present.

Howard touched on the achievements the club accomplished in 2020, such as giving thanks to George
Welcome for managing the Heli Deli. All event CD’s were thanked for putting on great events throughout
the year. Adam Milled and Ken Blackford were thanked for working on the ditch along the road on both
sides. Ed Wolfkamp and Tommy Cheek were thanked for their support ensuring we had the Generator
for several events. Howard went on to thank the membership and their support they gave thru the year,
be it the Shelter and Events. George Welcome added by giving his thanks for all the members who
stopped what they were doing to help during events, such as, running to get gas or taking care of the
Generator.

Howard mentioned that Rod Staffer dropped off a nice RAMS Clock that could be auctioned off.
Howards stated that he waned to hold off and do it during the January meeting.

Phil Vance asked how the club was going to deal with the keys this year. Howard suggested doing what
we did last year to save money as most of us know who’s who down at the field.

At this time, Michael Holbrook broke in to say that there are now (14) members on the “Zoom” call.



Thanks went out to James Miller who worked on the Generator. It was reported that he got it running at
his place but could not get it running out at the field. Then, when Ed Woldkamp brought his own
Generator out, it too would not run on the big Propane Tank, but it would run on a small Propane Tank.
It was suggested to have the Propane people come out and look at the Regulator on the big tank.

Someone offered to sell the club their 7,500w Generator that only has 50 hours of use. He was thanked
for the offer, but it was noted that the club should stick to something a bit larger as the old 10,000w
sometimes struggled.

Howard reminded the club that George Welcome will not be running the Heli Deli during the 2021 year

and asked of anyone would be interested or knew of anyone who might be willing to do so. Howard
asked everyone to please keep this in mind.

The meeting was adjourned at this time.

There was no 50/50 due to the low attendance.

Ken A. Blackford 12-1-20



